DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

AUGUST 23, 2005
Members Present: Thompson, Carroll, Ennis, Harden, Lardizzone, Morris, Newstadt, Spitzfaden, and Webb

Members Excused: Endres, Kitson, Lank, Magner, Timberman and Wasson
Guests: Ed Moczulski (LP Lo-DEL), Dave White (DOL), Burton Barr (NARFE), Tom Daws and Terry Baker (VVA) and Bill McMullen (AFSA)
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nations Flag.

Chairman Thompson opened the meeting by reporting that Commissioners Morris, Lank, Lardizzone and himself met with the Governor to discuss the oversight of the new Veterans Home and plan to meet with Speaker Spence in September for the same reason.  Vice-Chairman Morris reported on the success of the Groundbreaking Ceremony.  Mr. Daws discussed aspects of the removal of their prior VVA president and made apologies. Chairman Thompson and Vice-Chairman Morris thanked all the VVA members for their efforts in getting things started with the Home. Mr. White and Mr. McMullen commented on the great Groundbreaking Ceremony. 
A VOTE TO ACCEPT JULY COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES WAS MADE AND ACCEPTED UNANIMOUSLY.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

CEMETERY COMMITTEE

Commissioner Newstadt reported that the Sussex County Family Advisory Cemetery Committee (FACC) met on August 16, 2005.  The signage on Rt. 113 has been completed, the Kiosk has been installed, and the flag drop receptacle has been moved to the maintenance shop. On September 14, 2005, the Sussex County Cemetery will have their first operational review. The cemetery staff would like to invite suggestions from anyone who is concerned with the operation of either cemetery. The next New Castle County FACC meeting will be October 11, 2005.  The next Sussex County FACC meeting will be October 24, 2005. He requested a short Cemetery Committee meeting following the Commission meeting.
COMMEMORATIVE AFFAIRS

No report.

FINANCE AND LOGISTICS

No report.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

Commissioner Carroll commented on the different aspects of the Groundbreaking Ceremony.  The projected opening of the Home will be December 7, 2006, which is also Delaware Day and Pearl Harbor Day.  The next Steering Committee meeting will be Wednesday, September 7, 2005, and will be held at the Veterans Home site. Commissioner Carroll reported on the details of the VAVS meeting at the VA. Commissioner Harden also interjected comments in reference to the subjects Commissioner Carroll reported on. Commissioner Carroll and Commissioner Morris discussed aspects of a donation list for the Veterans Home. Commissioner Carroll reported that there is currently $153,386.49 in the Veterans Home fund. There was discussion about the donation of vehicles. Commissioner Morris brought up the issue of reoccurring funding for the Home and Commissioner Carroll interjected that there has been someone hired to take care of that issue.  There was discussion about the Home needs and the State’s funding obligation for maintaining the Home. Commissioner Morris brought up the admission criteria for people who want to get in the new Home and discussion followed. 
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS

No report.

PERSONNEL
Chairman Thompson mentioned that they are trying to get a maintenance person for the Home hired now so he/she can be on site while the Home is being built.
GROUNDBREAKING & DEDICATION
Commissioner Morris indicated that the Home opening ceremonies would be held inside because of the projected weather for that time of year and would know more later when it was determined who will be in possession of the Home. Commissioner Spitzfaden made mention of the cornerstone laying and discussion followed.  There was also discussion about the whereabouts of some of the entrenching tools. 
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Newstadt (JWV) – JWV held their annual picnic at Talley Park on August 21, 2005.
Harden (WAVES) – WAVES will not have their next meeting until September, but there were a number of their members at the groundbreaking.
Morris (American Legion) – The National Convention is going on in Hawaii.

Lardizzone (DAV) – Reported that he attended the National Convention and Paul Jackson is the new National Commander.

Carroll (MOPH) – The National Convention was held in Springfield, MO last week and there has been talk of moving the headquarters to someplace in Texas. A ceremony for National Purple Heart Day, August 7th, 2005, was held at the Veterans Memorial Park, Delaware Memorial Bridge, in honor of the 10 members that have been lost since last year. Organizational activities have closed for the summer and will resume in September. 
Ennis (KWVA) – KWVA’s annual picnic will be on September 17, 2005, but the location had to be changed to Brecknock Park in Camden due to a scheduling conflict with Post 2. Everyone is invited. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Commissioner Morris brought up the issue of the flag poles at the Northern Cemetery and asked if anyone had canvassed their organizations.  Commissioner Carroll was very adamant about still wanting the poles out front near Rt. 896 and discussion followed.  It was decided that the issue would be revisited at the next meeting.
NEW BUSINESS

MOTION BY NEWSTADT THAT THE DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS  SEND EACH COMMISSION STAFF MEMBER A LETTER THANKING THEM FOR THEIR SUPPORT AND DEDICATION THAT RESULTED IN THE SUCCESSFUL ACQUISITION IN BUILDING OF A NEW VETERAN’S HOME AND RECOMMENDED THAT THE CHAIRMAN SIGN IT REPRESENTING ALL THE MEMBERS OF THE COMMISSION, SECONDED BY ENNIS, MOTION CARRIED.

MOTION BY ENNIS TO APPROVE SENDING A LETTER TO THE CITY OF MILFORD, THE MAYOR, CITY COUNCIL, AND CITY MANAGER, TO THANK THEM FOR THEIR EFFORTS AND WHAT THEY HAVE PROVIDED TO MAKE THE VETERANS HOME POSSIBLE. HE ALSO SUGGESTED THE COMMISSION ATTEND A CITY MEETING AND PRESENT THEM WITH A PLAQUE, SECONDED BY MORRIS, MOTION CARRIED.
ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION
Commissioner Morris commented on the lack of recognition that the Commission has received for the efforts they have put into getting the Veterans Home to this point. Discussion about this subject followed.  Commissioner Newstadt reported that he visited the Delaware Air National Guard Youth Camp and talked about the details of the program. Commissioner Morris questioned if any more information had been heard about the Run/Walk that had been presented to the Commission a few months prior and discussion followed. Commissioner Ennis discussed an article that he heard appeared in the Milford Chronicle and there was discussion. It was announced that elections would be next month.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  

SEPTEMBER 27, 2005 (11:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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